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problems as the investment for an individual is barely worth the risk in relation to Councillor 
payments when the hours required are taken into consideration. 
The other problem that has been witnessed is that with Councillors being stressed about 
funding and not getting on with their Ward partners it is easy for Council Officers to divide 
and conquer the Councillors. Good Governance is forgotten when Councillors have to please 
the officers to get things done or wait for instructions from senior managers before they 
make any decisions, this has also been apparent in the Casey Councils lack of direction after 
the former CEO left suddenly under strange and secret circumstances in early 2018. 
I therefore suggest that single Ward as proposed in my map, which may still be available as I 
have had IT problems and could not save a copy of it but is very close to model 2. My aim 
was to continue as much as possible communities of interest and use natural boundaries 
wherever possible. With the rise of multi occupancy developments and high density living it 
is difficult to determine where most growth will escalate but I did try to lower the number in 
areas where new sub-divisions are being created and residential developments are still 
attracting many to this City. I think it would be good if the submissions from 2019 could 
also be reviewed to see how things have changed in those four years. 
 
Regards 
Brian Oates 
 




